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Married Couple Indicted for Theft from Anderson County Rescue Squad 

 
An investigation by the Tennessee Comptroller’s Office has resulted in the indictments of Alex and Jessica 

Ridenour, who served as volunteers for the Anderson County Rescue Squad until their resignations in May 

2022. 

 

Investigators determined the Ridenours misappropriated rescue 

squad funds totaling at least $39,310.97 between May 2021 and 

April 2022. The rescue squad is primarily funded by contributions 

from Anderson County government, donations, and fundraisers. 

 

The Ridenours wrote 17 unauthorized checks from the rescue 

squad bank account to Jessica Ridenour (total $35,010.97), and 

five unauthorized checks to Alex Ridenour (total $4,300). The 

checks were deposited into their joint bank account.  

 

The rescue squad’s board chairman told investigators that 

someone else signed his name on some of the checks.  

 

Based upon this investigation, in September 2024, the Anderson County Grand Jury indicted Alex and Jessica 

Ridenour. Both face one count of theft of property over $10,000, three counts of forgery over $2,500, and one 

count of conspiracy to commit theft of property over $10,000.  

 

“This investigation revealed a number of deficient practices within the rescue squad,” said Comptroller 

Mumpower. “These included pre-signing checks, failing to require two signatures on checks, not requiring or 

retaining adequate documentation for disbursements, and not reviewing and reconciling bank statements. I 

encourage prompt correction of these issues.” 

 

To view the investigative report, go to tncot.cc/doireports. To view a map depicting Comptroller investigations, 

go to tncot.cc/mappinginvestigations 

 

If you suspect fraud, waste, or abuse of public money in Tennessee, call the Comptroller’s toll-free hotline at 

800.232.5454, or file a report online at: tncot.cc/fraud. Follow us on X/Twitter @TNCOT and Instagram @tncot 

 
Media contact: John Dunn, Director of Communications, 615.401.7755 or john.dunn@cot.tn.gov 

 

 

 
 

 

 

https://tncot.cc/doireports
https://tncot.cc/mappinginvestigations
https://tncot.cc/fraud
http://www.twitter.com/tncot
http://www.instagram.com/tncot
mailto:john.dunn@cot.tn.gov

